Wathena, Kansas. March 25, 1940.

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

In reply to your letter of March 14 accepting our invitation to speak at our athletic banquet on Tuesday evening April 2. I assure you that we are very happy in being able to secure you. The banquet is to be served in the dining room of the Methodist Church at 6:30 p. m., and is to be an all stag affair. The business men of the town, and fathers of the athletes constitute about 98% of those attending.

As yet we don't have our official programs printed, but I am enclosing a typewritten copy of the program as it will appear the night of the banquet. Should you arrive early on the evening of April 2, I'll be glad for you to be my guest in our home until the hour of the banquet.

Again I assure you that we are very happy in being able to secure you for our banquet. I am

Very truly yours.

P. S. Congratulations on that victory over Southern Cal.
It was a real ball game. Best wishes for Saturday night.